Yonkers Continuum of Care for the Homeless

Meeting Minutes

November 19, 2008

Meeting Facilitator: Karl Bertrand

Present: 

	K. Bertrand, PD&D
	W. Roman, My Sister’s Place

	D. Booker, Sharing Community
	Y. Spiegel, PD&D

	P. Cherian, YMCA
	J. Thompson, YMCA

	K. Graham, Legal Services of the Hudson Valley
	C. Vasquez-Brown, St. John’s Hospital

	A. Koffi, YMCA
	A. Villano, My Sister’s Place

	A. Margolis, Andrus
	E. Waldman, Greyston

	S. Moraldo, MV Neighborhood Health Center
	R. Wasserman, Greyston

	A. Murray, Westhab
	


 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introduction

II. Announcements

Send APR’s within 45 days of end of contract to Y. Spiegel at PD&D for review. He will check for any math errors, edit documents, and then send corrected copy back.

III. Open Project grant fund drawdown

See handout. Several projects were behind in vouchering for authorized funds as of 11/5/08. Shelter Legal Services at My Sister’s Place was 76.2% into contract, but only 43.9% drawn down. YWCA JobPlus was also 76.2% into contract and 0% drawn down, but has promised to catch up. SC HOST II vouchers quarterly so should be caught up when that happens.

Several other projects are late due to contract issues, including YMCA SRO and Westhab SRO, and Westhab Yonkers OWN 2-3, and 4.

FSSY Homestead I and II, and YMCA S+C for Vets are not listed on LOCCS. Shawyn Howard will investigate.
IV. Project close outs

Several closed projects have undisbursed funds remaining. Shawyn will contact HUD in order to notify them and allow them to recoup the money. The funds will not become available to the agencies that did not use them during the contract period.

V. HMIS

Introduction of Patrick Harper, the new HMIS coordinator. He is working to salvage existing data and on getting the system to run correctly and usefully. He recognizes that the group is anxious to have the system operational but is intent on making sure that the system has a solid foundation before it is cleared for use.

APRs is the near future will have to be done using manual entry of data. HUD has a downloadable fill-able APR form in Word format. 

VI. Plans for the winter
Warming centers will be open in New Rochelle, Peekskill, Mt. Vernon, and Yonkers. Yonkers sites are at 19 Holy Cross, and in Sharing Community’s year round emergency shelter at 30 Broadway Manor. Overflow spaces have been opened for 10 men at their Hudson Street site. They had 31 individuals there last night!

Only hope for more beds is the Samaritan Initiative using County and HUD funds. But project is being held up at HUD due to bureaucratic indecision.

VII. Policy changes for Yonkers CoC

K. Bertrand solicits HUD policies which should be changed:

-policy which prevents transfer of client from one Permanent Housing unit to another.

-policy which forbids providing Support Services to non-residents.

Next meeting date: 12/17/2008 11am

Agenda will include APRs, fund drawdowns, Westchester County homeless street count in January


